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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330,  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

 

2018 Winter Carnival  
Hudson’s Hope FUNDERLAND! 

January 27th-Feb 3rd 
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              Library  Library Hours  
 

Monday  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Tuesday  10:00 am – 5:00 pm 
Wednesday   12:00 am – 6:00 pm 
Thursday  11:00 am – 7:00 pm 

Friday    12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Saturday  12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 
Sunday    Closed 

Effective Labour Day to Victoria Day  

Young Adult Programs: Shellie Howard, YA Programmer 

Lego Club Mondays starts back on January 8, 2018.  Come in and let’s get building.  Starting 

January all the kids can put their names in a jar and we will draw to see what we are build-

ing!!!  Sounds interesting, I can’t wait to see the creativity to come from the minds of these Lego 

builders. 

Tween Club starts back on January 11, 2018.  This next month we will be doing some outside 

stuff (weather providing) so please dress warm and bring gloves/mittens.  If it’s too cold we will 

be playing games inside. 

Teen Club This month we will be working on some team activities.  We have some new games 

to try.   Late night teen club is on January 25, 2018, from 7-9, event theme to be announced once 

club starts back. 

Lego, Games & Movies! January 2nd through 5th! 

Looking for something for your school-aged child to do for the last week of winter vacation?  

Why not bring them down to the Library? Drop-In from 12:30-4:30. Movie starts at 2:30.  This is 

a drop-in program so there is no sign-up for your children but please note that if you do not have 

a photo-release form already signed then please ask our programmers about getting one signed for 

your child, please and thank you. 

Children’s Programs – Toni Sandford, Children’s Programmer 

I encourage young families to join our 1000 Books Before Kindergarten Club. Come in and ask 

how you can help your preschool child learn to love books and win prizes. 

StoryTime & Stay and Play for Parents & Tots Tuesdays 10:00-11:00am  

We are so excited to introduce the new themes for Storytime/Stay and Play for the month of 

January. We will be exploring Dragons, Knights and Princesses, Dr.Seuss Silliness, All About Me, 

and Winter Carnival Snowball Fun. Make sure you come in for carnival bucks participation and 

prizes.  

Library Club for K-Grade 4 will meet on Wednesdays from 3:30 to 4:30  

The beginning of a new year is always a time of self-reflection and improvement.  Right off the 

bat we will be encouraging kindness and anti-bullying with activities around the book WONDER 

in the first 2 weeks, Building with paper for strength in the third week, and Gravity experiments 

will round out the month . 
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Adult Programs – Amber Norton, Library Director 
Conspiracy Book Club: We will be meeting on January 20th at 3:30 pm to discuss the collect-
ed works of Zachariah Sitchen! If you would like to attend, please ask one of our librarians to 
set you up with one of the seven books from our library or to interlibrary loan another title by 
Sitchen. 
Walk-In Book Club: The next book for the Walk-In Book Club is Come Away With Me by 

Karma Brown. The title selected to start circulating on January 15th is Anita Diamant’s Boston Girl. 

 
Database Showcase 
Are you aware that we have access to a multitude of databases for you to use?  To list 
a few, we have a shared collection of eBooks, audiobooks, magazines and even vide-
os for you to access.  Follow this weblink below to discover how much more we of-
fer… 
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/research/databases/complete-list/ 
Item Donations –The following amazing donations really help bring more books in 
to our patrons’ hands.  Thank you for all of your thoughtful donations! 
Adon Cook – 4 adult paperbacks 
 

Booklyn Donations –Thank you so much to everyone who provided donations for 
our free basket draw in December: 
District of Hudson’s Hope 
Love Hudson’s Hope 
Hudson’s Hope Fire Department 
Marlene Cobb - Partylite 
Lorna Winnicky – Barefoot Books 
Diana Jewan – Young Living 
Caitlin Vince – Rustic Market Garden 
Amber Norton 
Shellie Howard 
Toni Sandford  
And anonymous Donations 

 
Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call us at (250)783-9414 
and don’t forget to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 
 

 “It's more that those flaws become part of you, as a couple. And they make your strengths shine 
brighter, which is what allows that love to change. It's knowing someone deeply, and loving him 

or her in spite of the things that drive you crazy. And that, my sweet girl, takes time." 
Karma Brown, Come Away with Me 
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2018 DOG TAGS  

Now Available  

 

Reminder….2017 Dog Licenses  

expire on December 31st.  

 

Why Should I License My Dog? 

 

In case they get Lost….  
 

Perhaps the best incentive for getting 

your dog licensed is that it increases 

your chances of getting it back if it 

gets lost. Licensing your dog with the 

District means staff are able to contact 

you if they find your dog. 
 

It's Easy and Inexpensive 

 

The cost is $10.00 if your pet is spayed 

or neutered or $30.00 if they are not. 

Stop by and pick up your license at the 

District Office, it only takes a few 

minutes.  

 

Reduced Fines 

 

The Fee for a dog picked up at large is 

$60.00. There is an additional fee of 

$60.00 if they are not licensed (this 

does not include any 

boarding fees, if appli-

cable). 

 

 

CHRISTMAS TREE PICK-

UP 

Thursday, January 11th 

 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Public 

Works Department will be picking up 

Christmas trees along all regular garbage 

routes.  
 

Please ensure your tree is placed at the 

curb by 8:00 am, Thursday, January 

11th. 
  
Should you wish to dispose of your own 

tree, you can put it in the compost area 

of the transfer site.  

District Mailing List 

 

The District of Hudson’s Hope 

has an email mailing list for 

situations where we need to 

get important District information to our 

residents, especially when the PRIS PSA 

system is not available (weekends and eve-

nings). 

  
We also post important information to our 

Facebook page: www.facebook.com/

hudsons.hope.bc and to our website: hud-

sonshope.ca. 

  

If you would like to be added to this 

list please email:  
 

Please email us at office2@hudsonshope.ca 

and confirm the email to be used. 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

Nov. 20 – Nov. 24 

Laynee Goettemoeller, Thatcher Mercereau, Eden 

Forrester, Gemma Swanson, Penelope Mercereau, 

Nathaniel Viers, Austen Lepine, Sarah Forrester, Pas-

co Weder, Charlie Kehl, Leneya Vig,  Cole Schafer, 

Jaylen Moraice Budalich 

  
Nov 27 – Nov 30 
Logan Koehn King, Gideon Deardorff, David Schwartz 
  

December 4 – December 8 

Jude Vince Olsen, Broc Fortin, Tyler Schlosser, Haden 

Fieber, Sam Hills, McKenna George, Madelyn Aldridge 

  

December 11 – December 15 

Sam McCarthy, Andrew Quibell, Laynee Goetemoeller, 

Addison Carruthers, Scott Needham, Damian Aldridge, 

Kadence Romanchych, Ginger Lucas Jarnagin, Brynn 

Beswick, Angela Simpson 

 

Christmas Concert - Our students performed a wonderful play for our parents & 

community members.  The play, titled "Christmas Around the World", was written 

by our music teacher, Ms. Deanna Unruh.  Our students were fantastic!  It was very 

enjoyable to watch the kids perform in front of a very large audience of over 200!  A 

big thank you to Dylan Beswick for all of his hard work setting up and operating the 

lights and sound.  Also, thank you Ms. Unruh for all of your efforts to make the play 

such a success! 
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Pancake Breakfast - Wow, what an amazing job our 

volunteers did to prepare a great meal for our all of 

our students, staff, and many parents.  A big thank 

you to our RCMP members, Mr. Romanchych, Mr. 

McKenna, and Mr. Thomson.  Thank you to our Fire 

Department volunteers, Travis Winnicky & Michael 

Potter; our BC Ambulance volunteers Stephanie 

Koehn & Lynda Luchinski, and our PAC/Parent/

Community volunteers; Tim Viers, Amber Norton, 

Leon Beebe, Lannie Rhymer, James MacDonald, 

and Chasedy Young.  These folks looked after the 

shopping, prepping, setting up, cooking, serving, and 

cleaning...all with smiles on their faces!  Thank you so 

much! 

 

Winter Fun Day - We closed out the last day before 

our Christmas Break with some fun activities for our stu-

dents.  A big thank you to staff-members and volunteers 

for all of your efforts to provide a variety of games, 

crafts, and art activities.  Thank you to the  

Curling Club for providing usage of the rink, and to Tyler Schwartz & Christine Mes-

ser for sharing their curling expertise with our students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Holidays!  

 

On behalf of the staff & students of 

Hudson's Hope School, I would like 

to extend best wishes to all of our 

community members.  Enjoy a 

safe and restful Christmas break!  
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SPECIAL EVENTS REVIEW 
Christmas Tree Light Up & Parade 

This year the holiday festivities began with the beautiful Christmas display at 

Beattie Park and the annual Hudson’s Hope Christmas Parade. Thank you to 

all who came out to watch the floats go by and get into the Christmas spirit.  

A big thank-you to the Public works crew, the dedicated float decorators and 

of course the spectators who cheered the parade along.    

 

 

 

A huge thanks goes out to all who dedicated their 

time and assistance to make the  event a success! 

 

1st place :BC Hydro – Welcome to Whoville (BC 

Hydro has donated their prize money to the 

Friends of  

Hudson's Hope!)  

 

2nd place: Double H Saddle Club & Horses  

 

3rd place: Trevor Romanchych with Dog Sled  
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Trevor Romanchych  
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School District 60 wants you to know … 

You are your child’s first and best teacher.  You can help your child grow 

strong roots for learning both in and out of school. 
 

January’s Tip - Reading 
                                                 
 
 
 

 
 
find a quiet and comfortable spot 
have your child sit on your lap 
read a variety of stories/poems 
chat about what you read 
ask questions like “What do you think…” 
 

Why? Children who sit with their parents and handle both paper and digital books 

have an easier time learning to read.  By taking time to talk about the story, you 
bring the story to life. 
To find out more information go to: 
www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca 

ALZHEIMER AWARENESS CAMPAIGN BUILDS SUPPORT, UNDERSTANDING 

FOR HUDSON'S HOPE RESIDENTS LIVING WITH DEMENTIA 
 

Hudson's Hope residents will be asked in January to join a national awareness campaign to 

challenge public perceptions of what it means to live with dementia. 

January is national Alzheimer Awareness Month. The 2018 campaign aims to convert judg-

ment into compassion and assumptions into understanding so that people with dementia 

feel supported in the local community. 

Dementia is one of the country’s most pressing health is-

sues. The Society offers a variety of assistance to area 

families and other caregivers, such as the First Link® De-

mentia Helpline. It can be reached at 1-800-936-6033. 
 

The regional Alzheimer Resource Centre can connect resi-

dents to support groups, including ones that can be ac-

cessed by telephone, educational seminars and workshops, 

and programs that help people live well with dementia. 

The Society also provides useful resources for health care professionals. 

For more information visit www.alzheimerbc.org. 

  

 

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
http://www.alzheimerbc.org
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January at the Hudson’s Hope Museum 

Wishing everyone a Happy Start to 2018 Year! 

Just a reminder that Hudson’s Hope Historical Society 

Memberships are due – A $20 a year membership helps 

support the Museum’s ongoing education program and 

exhibits and gives you 10% off in the gift shop.  

Members also receive a yearly newsletter providing in-

formation on seasonal sales and event invites for such 

things as book signing and historic videos or slide 

presentations. Come visit the museum for more infor-

mation.  

 

The museum is always looking for volunteers. If you 

have a keen interest in 

history or would just 

like to learn a little 

more about the valley 

we live in come out and volunteer. We have lots of 

scanning and accessioning of historical photos and 

artifacts to be done – training is provided.  

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on 

January 18th, 2018 at 100 pm in the afternoon in 

St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at his-

torical meetings. If you would like any further infor-

mation, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or 

by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

January hours are Monday to Friday 9:00- 4:30 

The museum will be closed from January 22nd till Feb 2nd.  

Sorry for the inconvenience. 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

Enjoying the Snow, Hudson’s 

Hope 1940’s 

The MacDonald family - 1920 
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ADVENTURE ZONE INDOOR 

PLAYGROUND 
 

10801 Dudley Drive., Hudson’s Hope 
 

Open Saturdays and Sundays 

from 1:00PM to 5:00PM 

 

Christmas Holidays until 6th January  
 

FREE ADMITTANCE 

Come and enjoy our industrial bouncy castles, pool table, air hockey, foosball, ping pong, 
toddler play area surrounded by comfy sofas and more. 

 

Chill out in our indoor playground with our free wi-fi, enjoy a nice coffee or 

 refreshment, meet other parents and have a great family fun time in the 

 adventure zone.  

Parents are encouraged to play too! 
 

District of Hudson’s Hope Bylaw Information 

Officer Bylaw No. 893, 2017 

Council adopted the “Hudson’s Hope Amended Fees and Charges Bylaw No. 

893,2017” at the Regular Council Meeting held on December 11th, 2017. The 
purpose of Bylaw No. 893 is to incorporate a 10% rate increase to the District 
of Hudson’s Hope water rates and to incorporate a 4% discount for early pay-

ment of residential water and sewer fees.  The new rates are as follows: 

 

 

 

Service Existing Rate Proposed Rate 

Residential $228 annually $250.80 annually 

Commercial/ Non-residential $465 annually $511.50 annually 
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2018 Winter Carnival  
Hudson’s Hope FUNDERLAND! 

January 27th-Feb 3rd 

This schedule is tentative; time, locations, events and 
dates may change, exact times to be confirmed. Please 

look for a full Winter Carnival Schedule in your mailbox 
and continue to check the District of Hudson’s Hope web-

site and Facebook pages for updates.  

Saturday: January 27th 

 Ice Sculpture and Snowman Building Contests at the Grand Opening at Beattie Park 

from 10:00am-2:00pm. 

 Cheer on the Hudson’s Hope Minor Hockey at the Hudson’s Hope Arena  during their 

home tournament on Saturday Jan 28th. 

 The Grand Opening will continue with the Snowed Inn Café at the Pearkes Center at 

7:00pm. This year there will be some fun activities in the Board Room during the 
show for kids to enjoy! 

 

Sunday: January 28th 

 Ski Day at the Hudson’s Hope Ski Hill 10:00am-2:00pm 

 Come to the Hudson’s Hope Arena from 5:00-8:00pm. Come on out for  the Good ole 

Hockey game, and the figure skating & dance shows.  
 
Monday: January 29th 

 Cameron Lake  HH Funderland Day at the Outdoor Ed Center 11am-4pm—

(transportation may be provided—TBC) 

 Learn to curl with the Curling Club at the Curling Arena 5:30pm-7:00pm 

 
Tuesday: January 30th 

 Storytime at the Hudson’s Hope Public Library 10-11am 

 Snow Shoeing at the Hudson’s Hope Arena at 3:30pm & 4:30pm 

 Northern Rockies Karate Drop in classes at the Pearkes Center 5:30-6:30pm for 

younger participants (6-12) & 6:30-
8:00pm for teens & adults (13+) 

 
Wednesday: January 31st 

 New Horizons Bingo at the New Horizons 

Senior’s Club 1:00-3:00pm 

 Dance/Fitness Class at the Pearkes Cen-

ter 6:00-7:00pm 
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Thursday February 1st 

 Fit for Life at the Pearkes Center at 9:30am. 

 Two x-country ski time slots at the Hudson’s Hope Arena; 3:30 and 4:30pm 

 The BC Hydro fun rival Hockey continues! Come out to the Hudson’s Hope 

Arena at 7:30pm. Puck shoot for major carnival bucks! 

 
Friday February 2nd 

 Sleigh Rides, Games and Outdoor Skating at the Beryl Prairie Fire Hall! 

4:30pm-7:30pm 
 
Saturday February 3rd 

 Come try the new climbing wall at the Hudson’s Hope school 9am-12pm 

 The Adventure Zone is back! Come see what the Recreation Society has to 

  offer at the Pearkes Center 1:00-3:00pm 

 
Closing Ceremony, Auction & Family Royal Dance at the Hudson’s Hope Community Hall. 
Doors open at 5:30pm, dinner at 6:00pm on Sat Feb 4th. Come for the dinner and stay for a 
shortened auction and chance to win some draw prizes then swing your family around the 
dance floor at the Family Dance. 
 

There will once again be an incentive program for participating at as many events as you can 
as well as shopping at local businesses. Stay tuned for the rules and how the incentive pro-

gram will work. This information will be available on the District of Hudson’s Hope website and 
facebook pages and will be included in the Winter Carnival Program which will be delivered to 
every mailbox prior to the Carnival start.  
  
Drop by the Hudson’s Hope Public Library and the Hudson’s Hope Museum to try out their 
trivia quizzes during the Carnival week.  
 

Ice Carving & Snowman Building Competitions  
Ice blocks and snow molds are limited and will be distributed on a first come first serve basis 
by registering a team (max 10 teams per competition) and while quantities last. Sign up early 
to guarantee your team has a block for your creative masterpiece. Registration forms will be 
available at the District Office by January 10th, 2018. 
 

Photo Contest: Post it to the Hudson’s Hope facebook page during the Carnival week with the 
#HHfunderland. *Photos may be used for District of Hudson’s Hope promotional purposes. 

Winners of the photo contest will be determined by a random draw each day. 
 
For further info on any of the above events, please contact 
Jocelyn Eisert, the Winter Carnival Coordinator 250-793-0272 
or email jocelyn@bizzybody.ca   
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PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY given to the electors of the District of Hudson’s Hope 

that a by-election by voting is necessary to elect one Councillor for the remainder of 

a four-year term ending in November 2018, and that the persons nominated as 

candidates and for whom votes will be received are: 

 

 

 
GENERAL VOTING will be open to qualified electors of the District of Hudson’s 

Hope on: 

Saturday, January 20, 2018 

between the hours of 8:00 AM and 8:00 PM 

at the Hudson’s Hope Community Hall; 10310 Kyllo Street 
 

ADVANCE VOTING will be available to qualified electors as follows: 

Wednesday, January 10, 2018 

8:00 AM to 8:00 PM 

Municipal Office 

9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope BC 
 

A SPECIAL VOTING OPPORTUNITY will be available to qualified electors who are 

residents of Silver Willow Court at the time of voting, as follows: 

Wednesday, January 10, 2018 

2:00 PM to 3:30 PM 

Silver Willow Court 

10104 Ellis Crescent, Hudson’s Hope BC 

 
If you are not on the list of electors, you may register at the time of voting by com-
pleting the required application form available at the voting place. To register you 
must meet the following qualifications: 
 18 years of age or older 
 Canadian citizen 
 resident of BC for at least 6 months immediately preceding voting day 
 resident of OR registered owner of real property in the District of Hudson’s Hope 

for at least 30 days immediately preceding voting day, and 
 not otherwise disqualified by law from voting. 

NOTICE OF BY-ELECTION BY VOTING 

COUNCILLOR – One (1) to be elected 

Surname Usual Names Address of Residence 
GIBBS 
KNOX 
MARKIN 
McCARTHY 

Mattias Donald 
Reg 
Patricia 
John-Paul 

10011 Gaylor Ave., Hudson’s Hope, BC 
10717 Kruger St., Hudson’s Hope, BC 
4848 Twelve Mile Rd., Hudson’s Hope, BC 
10108 Dudley Dr., Hudson’s Hope, BC 

VOTING DATES AND LOCATIONS 

ELECTOR REGISTRATION 
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Resident electors will also be required to produce 2 pieces of identification (at 

least one with a signature). Picture identification is not necessary. The identifica-

tion must prove both residency and identity. 

Non-resident property electors must produce 2 pieces of identification (at least 

one with a signature) to prove identity, proof that they are entitled to register in 

relation to the property, and, if applicable, written consent from the other property 

owners. 

 

 
Qualified electors may vote by mail if they have a physical disability, illness, 

or injury that affects their ability to vote at another voting opportunity. 
 

REQUESTING A MAIL BALLOT PACKAGE: 

Before 4 pm on Thursday, January 18, 2018 you must submit the following infor-

mation to the municipal office (9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope, BC), by mail 

(Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0), telephone (250-783-9901), fax (250-783

-5741) or email (clerk@hudsonshope.ca): 

1. Full name, 

2. Residential address, 

3. Address of the property in relation to which you are voting (for non-resident 

property electors), 

4. Method of delivery of your mail ballot package: 

a) pick up at the municipal office, OR 

b) regular letter mail through Canada Post to residential address, OR 

c) regular letter mail through Canada Post to an alternate address that you 

provide when requesting the ballot package, 

5. If you are not on the list of electors, to ensure you receive the correct  

registration application form in your package, you must indicate whether you 

are going to be registering as a resident or non-resident property elector. 

 

The municipal office will send out mail ballot packages commencing on Wednesday, 

January 10, 2018.  To be counted, your mail ballot must be received by the Chief 

Election Officer no later than 8:00 PM on Saturday, January 20, 2018. 

 

 
A Candidates’ Forum will be held on Tuesday, 09 January 2018 in the  

Community Hall starting at 7:00 PM.  The candidates will have an opportunity to 

introduce themselves and answer questions from the audience. 

 

William Lindsay, Chief Election Officer 

MAIL BALLOT VOTING 

CANDIDATES’ FORUM 
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I trust everyone had a wonderful Christmas, with too much turkey, baking 
and candy but are now ready to head into a brand new year.  Happy 2018!  
 

Site C: 
As you all will have heard, Site C has been “re-approved” by the new NDP 
government.  Council will be monitoring events to see what, if anything, has 

changed for Hudson’s Hope with respect to Site C as a result of the change in 
government. 
 

Municipal By-election: 
As you may know, there is a vacancy on municipal council resulting from the 
resignation of Councillor Gilliss. A by-election to fill the position will be held on 

January 20.  Four people are letting their name stand: 
Gibbs, Mattias 
Knox, Reg 

Markin, Patricia 
McCarthy, John Paul 

 
It’s heartening to see so much interest in this by-election..   
The next general municipal election is less than 10 months away, on Satur-

day, October 20, 2018.  The high participation in this by-election hopefully 
predicts the same for October, which in turn suggests a healthy future for lo-
cal government in Hudson’s Hope.   

A big thank you to all four candidates for your willingness to get involved in 
our local government! 
 

Rural Roads: 
The North Peace Economic Development Committee (NPEDC), has recom-
mended that the Peace River Regional District (PRRD) re-establish a Rural 

Roads Taskforce (RRTF).  In the late 1990’s and early 2000’s, a North Peace 
RRTF worked in collaboration with the provincial government’s Regional 
Transportation Advisory Committee, to improve rural roads.  It resulted in 

much improvement to our regional roads, including hard-surfacing of Beryl 
Prairie and Farrell Creek Roads in Hudson’s Hope.   
 

District of Hudson’s 
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District of Hudson’s 

Mayor Gwen Johansson 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

Wear and tear and extreme weather events in the past few years have taken 
their toll and our rural roads show it.  As an example, for a couple weeks last 

spring, manned tractors were stationed at the Farrell Creek turn-off 24 hours 
per day to haul industrial trucks to the top of the hill. Clearly, the hill needs a 
lot of work.  

 Jackie Kjos, the consultant who facilitated the past efforts, has been engaged 
to document the needs and suggest a strategy forward.   
The two roads within Hudson’s Hope which stand to benefit from the current 

initiative are Farrell Creek and Beryl Prairie Roads.  Neither Highway 29 nor the 
Alaska Highway would be covered by this program.  Hudson’s Hope will have 
representation on whatever regional committee is formed going forward.   

 
 
Disposal of Produced Water Reinstated at well opposite HH Airport:  

As you probably remember, a produced water disposal well is located approxi-
mately 3.3 km from Peace Canyon Dam, accessed from Canyon Drive west of 
the airport.  Disposal well depth is 1,514 meters.  On March 17, 2017, the Oil & 

Gas Commission issued an order stopping injection due to some uncertainty 
about the impact of fluid injection on the dam.   
Ben Jones, CEO of Canada Energy Partners, and owner of the well, appealed the 

decision.  That was dismissed.  
Mayka Kennedy, Executive Vice-president and Chief Engineer of the Oil & Gas 

Commission, then reviewed the permit and on December 4, ruled that the well 
permit would not be cancelled but that additional conditions would be imposed.   
Canada Partners has the option of accepting or appealing this decision.  I’ve 

contacted Ben Jones asking if he has determined his next steps but haven’t 
heard back yet.  
You can find more details on the reasons for the decision and the conditions 

that have been imposed by going to the link below.  Conditions are in Appendix 
A at the back. 
 

https://www.bcogc.ca/node/14647/download   

https://www.bcogc.ca/node/14647/download
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Locally Owned & Operated for 24 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

w6ranch@gmail.com 
10701 Kruger Street  

PO Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

(c) 250-783-3019 

(c) 250-320-9835 

Do you miss gardening? 
 

 

Me too! Please join me Sunday, 
January 21st at 2:00pm in the 

school foyer. 
 

New and experienced gardeners 
welcome. 
 
Bring your catalogues and ideas! 
 
Stephanie Hues 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman             Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Brooklyn Howard 

Skater of the 

Year! Volunteer of the 
year 

Canada 150 
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Hudson’s Hope  Volunteer Fire 
Fighters  

Volunteer Appreciation Day 

Christmas Parade 
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Rangers—Remembrance Day
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Ed Reschke for his 36 
years of service  
Rhonda Eastman for her 
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Class of 2017 

Visitor Centre’s new 
kiosk   

Gymnastics 

Solar Presentation  

Winter Carnival 2017 
Remembrance Day 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 
 

10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 
 

21 22 23 24 
 

25 26 27 

28 29 
 

30 31    

Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays        7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays        7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday             7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the month at   7:00pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday        7:00 pm  

Farmer’s Market  contact Caitlin Vince at    250-793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday         7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Wednesday        7:00 pm 

Library Club                        Wednesdays        3:30 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays                  10:00 am 

Library Tween Club  Mondays        3:30 pm 

Library Teen Drop In  Fridays         4:00 pm 

Lions Club   1st Thursday        7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday        1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday       7:00 pm 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday        7:00 pm  

Seniors  

Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays                   7:00 pm  
Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays      9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                        1st Monday        As Scheduled 

Whist    Mondays        7:00 pm 

J a n u a r y  2 0 1 8  

District Office 
Closed 
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10115 MacDougall Street 

250 783 5355 

Hours of Operation 
Monday—Friday  8 - 8 

Saturday   9 - 6 

Sunday                               12 - 5 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the surrounding community! 

A Proud Member 

Weekly Specials 
 

Fresh Meat 

Now open Sundays! 

Council Meeting 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 
 

24 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 31 

F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 8  
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Safety and Bylaw Enforcement 

Don’t Get Too Close to Sanding/Salting Trucks: 

If you find yourself behind a plow, keep a safe distance behind it—200 feet at the very 

least. Visibility near the plow will be greatly reduced because of blowing snow, and if 

you’re following too close, you’ll fall into the plow driver’s blind spot, and they may not 

even know you’re there. That could be dangerous, especially for sudden stopping. Also 

keep in mind that the plow may be spreading winter abrasive on the road. The abrasive 

is actually made up of small rocks, which can be up to 12.5mm in diameter, and travel-

ling too fast and too close to the plow could increase the chance of damaging your 

windshield. 

Never Pass a Winter Maintenance Vehicle on the Right:  

Plows will generally be travelling relatively slowly, and it might be tempting to try and 

pass them. But these vehicles can often 

have attachments, like wing plows, which 

can reach 10-12 feet to the right, so if you 

have to pass a winter maintenance vehicle, 

wait until it’s safe and pass the left.  
 

Plow drivers have limited visibility and can-

not see directly behind their trucks. When 

plowing, a "snow cloud" is often thrown up 

restricting visibility on all sides of the truck. 

Winter Driving Quiz 
 

1. When driving in winter conditions 
remain at least _____ car lengths 
behind snowplows. 
A. 3 
B. 5 
C. 6 
D. 8 
 

2. True or False? Snow plow drivers 
have good visibility with few blind 
spots. 
 

3. Passing a snow plow is dangerous 
because: 
 

A. A snow plow creates a ridge of 
snow to its side that can cause you to 
lose control of your vehicle. 
B. The plow kicks up a snow cloud which causes total white out conditions. 
C. It may be difficult to see the blade of the plow which can extend several feet ahead of 
the truck and up to 30 inches beyond the truck’s width. 
D. All of the above. 
 

4. When driving in snow you should avoid using the: 
 

A. high beam headlights 
B. low beam headlights 
C. emergency flashers 
D. rear window defroster 
 

5. True or False? In a rear- wheel drive vehicle, you can usually feel a loss of traction or 
the beginning of a skid. With a front-wheel drive vehicle, there may be no warning. 
 

Answers to the Quiz will be in the next issue of the Bulletin. 

http://tranbc.ca/2011/02/17/winter-traction-why-small-rocks-instead-of-sand/
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Bylaw Information January 2018 
 

Each month we will illustrate the requirements and limitations of the zones within the 

District of Hudson’s Hope.  

The following is an excerpt taken from the District of Hudson’s Hope Zoning Bylaw No. 

823, 2013. 

9.0 R1 ZONE: LOW DENSITY RESIDENTIAL 

The intent of the R1 zone is to permit single-detached dwellings and duplexes on com-

pact parcels that are efficient to service with municipal water and sewer. 
 

9.1 Permitted Uses 
In the R1 zone, the following uses and no other uses are permitted: 

1 Accessory buildings and structures. 
2 Bed and breakfasts. 
3 Day care centres. 
4 Duplexes. 
5 Home occupations. 
6 Secondary suites. 
7 Single-detached dwellings. 
 

9.2 Zone Specific Regulations 
On a parcel located in an area zoned as R1, no building or structure will be construct-

ed, located or altered, and no plan of subdivision approved which contravenes the reg-

ulations set out in this section. Column 1 sets out the matter to be regulated and Col-

umn 2 sets out the regulations. 
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Service Canada will be at the Hudson’s Hope District Office January 17th, 

2018 at 1:30. 

 

Please call the District Office to sign up. Phone: 250-783-9901 

 

 

At Service Canada, we are committed to providing service in the communities 

where clients live, and to offering greater access to Government of Canada infor-

mation and services. Service Canada is strengthening its presence at the communi-

ty level where Canadians live, work and raise families. 

 

Through their mobile outreach services, Service Canada staff members work with 

local communities, non-profit and advocacy groups, health-care professionals, Abo-

riginal bands and councils, provincial/territorial governments, volunteer organiza-

tions, employers, industry and professional associations, educational institutions, 

unions, and other partner organizations. Through these partnerships, they increase 

awareness of Government of Canada programs and facilitate access to the services 

and benefits available.  

 

We work together with community partners to provide information on  

programs that benefit all our clients including:  

Indigenous people 

Families and children 

Newcomers to Canada 

People with disabilities 

Seniors 

Youth and students 

Self Employed 
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For Immediate Release 

2017FLNR0354-001880 Nov. 9, 2017 

 

Ministry of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development 

BC Rural Dividend program announces fourth intake 

NEWS RELEASE 

VICTORIA – Applications for funding in the fourth intake of the BC Rural  

Dividend program will be accepted Nov. 15 to Dec. 15, 2017, Minister of  

Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development Doug 

Donaldson announced today. 

 

“I encourage local governments, not-for-profit organizations and First Nations to 

get their applications submitted,” said Donaldson. “We’re committed to action 

that will strengthen rural economies and provide jobs in rural communities.” 

Single applicants can apply for up to $100,000 for community-driven projects and 

must contribute at least 20% of the total project cost. Partnerships, involving 

more than one eligible applicant, can apply for up to $500,000 and must contrib-

ute 40% of the total project cost. 
 

A project-development funding stream will provide up to $10,000 to help  

communities with limited capacity build the business cases and feasibility assess-

ments needed to develop strong projects and support the development of future 

project applications. 

Under the BC Rural Dividend program’s special circumstances allowance, which 

is used to help rural communities facing economic hardship, funding will also 

support those communities hard hit by wildfires in 2017. 

 

Projects will be assessed and approved based on the following criteria: 

 Rural communities most in need 

 Improved community resiliency and economic strength 

 Partnership building and enhanced shared prosperity 

 Project feasibility and sustainability 

 Economic impact on rural communities 

 Attracting and retaining youth 

 Innovation in economic development 

 

The fourth intake program guide and detailed instructions on how to apply are 

available on the BC Rural Dividend website: www.gov.bc.ca/ruraldividend 

http://www.gov.bc.ca/ruraldividend
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Meet Belinda Karlin 

Marg’s Mini-Mart  
Marg’s Mini-Mart has a little bit of some-

thing for everyone. More than a place for 

a quick milk stop, Marg’s Mini-Mart offers 

Tempo gas, groceries, hot coffee and 

snacks, fishing supplies, hunting and 

fishing licenses, ice cream cones and treats, lottery tickets and a free WiFi hot 

spot.  

There is also a public fitness gym and tanning bed. Marg’s Mini-Mart has been a 

part of the Hudson’s Hope community for decades and has become a meeting 

place and favourite local hang-out spot. Centrally located just off of Highway 29. 

Open: Sunday to Saturday 5:00 am - 9:00 pm 

 9718 Beattie Drive 
 
 

Meet Sue Stark 

Sugarplums 

Sue Stark has lived in Hudson’s Hope for more than 

40 years, but to her it seems like barely a few 

weeks. “I have loved it so much it has just seemed 

to fly by,” she says. In fact, her entire life has been 

intertwined with Hudson’s Hope. It is where she grew up, and where she raised her 

family. She has been operating her shop here since 1998.  

 

“My life and all that it is attached to the town… every part 

of my town can describe a part of my life. I love that.” 

She is grateful to be able to play a small role in the    

business community and culture of the town that she 

loves. 
 

Open: Tuesday -Saturday from 12 noon—5 pm  

 10140 MacIntosh Crescent  

 (across from the school) 

*Inspiring gifts 
*Wall décor 
*Fine chocolate 
*Gourmet items 
*Greeting cards 
*Bath & body products 

*Jewelry 
*And so much more 
super swell stuff 
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Hudson’s Hope Fire & Rescue would 
like to thank the community for its 
incredible generosity during our  
fireworks boot drive for Muscular 
Dystrophy and our annual food drive 
for the Friends of Hudson’s Hope Food Bank.  
 

A huge thank-you to our sponsors for making the  
Halloween fireworks a BLAST!  

 

BC Hydro Lifestyles 
 

BC Hydro Social Club 
 

Omar Kirkeeng Excavating 
 

Marg’s Mini Mart 
 

W6 Contracting 
 

YRB  
 
 

 
 

To learn more about Muscular Dystrophy and how you can 
help please visit: www.muscle.ca 

http://www.muscle.ca
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Police Report: 
January 2018 

Police Report – December 2017 
 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 37 calls for service over the 

last four weeks. Four impaired counter attack checkstops were conducted re-

sulting in one prohibited driver having charges forwarded to Crown office. Dur-

ing the month of November, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 8 traffic tickets 

and 11 written warnings to drivers for various motor vehicle act infractions. 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to several collisions during this period.  

Drivers are reminded to drive according to the conditions and to ensure they 

have winter tires installed.  Please clear snow and ice from all windows and the 

roof to ensure you can see clearly and not have an avalanche on your wind-

shield when you apply the brakes.   

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP still needs volunteers for the Speed Watch Program. 

If you have a few hours per month to support road safety in your community, 

let us know. Contact Cst. McKenna at 250-783-5241 for complete details. The 

program will likely begin late Spring 2018 and run until Fall.  

On November 25th, 2017, Hudson’s Hope RCMP members were called out for a 

report of someone being followed by unknown suspects after fleeing a resi-

dence where they were being held against their will. The caller was located but 

could not provide any information to support the initial report.  

On December 2nd, 2017, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a local residence 

for a domestic assault. The offender was arrested and subsequently released 

on several conditions. Assault and firearms charges are being forwarded to 

Crown.  

On December 15th, 2017, a prohibited driver was stopped after driving up to a 

checkstop being conducted by the Hudson’s Hope RCMP. The driver was issued 

a violation ticket for driving without a valid driver’s licence and his vehicle was 

impounded for 7 days. The driver will appear in court for a charge of driving 

while prohibited under section 95 of the Motor Vehicle Act.  

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations, or any crimi-

nal activity, is asked to contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-

5241, or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/ for advice on submitting tips online and to 

browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   

Cst. William McKenna 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/
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Preparing an Emergency Kit for Your Car 

Slippery or snow-covered roads, reduced visibility and bitter cold are all conditions 

that can make driving difficult and even dangerous during cold weather months. 

Winter also brings an increased risk of getting stuck in your car, so dress warmly 

before heading out. 

Emergency Car Kit 
 

If you have a car, prepare an emergency car kit and keep it in the vehicle. The basic emergency 
kit for cars should include the following items: 
 
Check off the items for your 72-hour emergency kit as you accumulate them. 
Top of Form 
 

Food: That won't spoil, such as energy bars  

Water: In plastic bottles so they won't break if frozen (change every six months)  

Blanket  

Extra clothing and shoes  

First aid kit: With seatbelt cutter  

Small shovel, scraper and snowbrush  

Candle in a deep can and matches  

Wind-up flashlight  

Whistle: In case you need to attract attention  

Roadmaps  

Copy of your emergency plan and personal documents  
 

Also keep these inside your trunk 
 

Sand, salt or cat litter (non clumping)  

Antifreeze/windshield washer fluid  

Tow rope  

Jumper cables  

Fire extinguisher  

Warning light or road flares  
 

From www.getprepared.gc.caBottom of Form 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 

Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 

Dennis Beattie  
Cell 250-783-0952       Home 250-783-9291  
Cell 250-262-1669  
 

 
 

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  
 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who made a purchase in the 

November coffee, tea, fruit, and sugar fund-

raising sale. This was the largest sale ever, 

with the largest donation going to Friends of 

Hudson's Hope just at the right time of the 

year.  

Thank you for your support. 

The next sale will be May 2018. 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

 Bachelor Suites 

 One Bedroom plus Den 

 Two Bedroom plus Den 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage. 
 

Contact Debbie at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 

 

THE GRAD CLASS OF 2018 
IS LOOKING FOR WORK! 

 

 

Have any odd jobs 
that need to be done? 

 

 

For more information, 
please call: 

 

Sandy Kempster   
   250-783-5225  
Kim Stacey   
   250-783-1040  
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We proudly supply complete 

fluid management services, 

pipe fusing, pumps, and  

water transfer technicians.  
 

Butler Ridge Energy also  

has a complete line of rental 

equipment including light 

towers, office trailers,  

and washroom trailers  

for your worksite. 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

 Ph. 250-783-2363         butlerridge.com 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 
10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

MONDAY, 

January 29TH 

IS “BAG DAY” 

1pm to 4 pm 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED  
TUESDAYS  

AFTER BAG DAY* 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
Lee Kirkeeng @250-783-1175 by text 
Email: saventure@xplornet.ca 
Base phone: 604-629-5748 
Cell: 250-794-7188 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 14th 

 

Services  are held on the  

2nd  Sunday at 2:00 pm 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 

Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

all ages welcome. 

 
CCCH 

CHURCH  DIRECTORY 

 
 

 
SENIOR BUS TRIP 

FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-

9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 

 

 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 

and from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  

 

 

The driver will accommodate individual 

appointments, however the bus general-

ly starts making the return trip from Fort 

St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 

 

January 9th & 23rd     

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   

Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  

Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

 Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

 Walking track and gym available 

 Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 
Tuesdays 

 Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  

or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..…12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Tuesday………………………………………………10:00 am—5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….………..12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….….10:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…...12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday……….…………………………………… 12:00 pm—5:00 pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends…….…….Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP…………………………………..1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North………………………..1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South……………………..1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District………………..1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...……..1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information……………………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………………………….1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


